
CLRC Bibliographic Services Committee Meeting 

January 30, 2007 12:00 p.m.

Lincklaen House

Present: Betsy Burton (Onondaga County Public Library); Jill Grundfest (Mid-York Library System), Chair; Dorcas MacDonald (Syracuse University); Megan Riccardi (ENVSC); Kenn Runninger (Oneida-Herkimer BOCES); Kathleen Salsbury (Munson-Williams-Proctor Arts Institute); Wayne Stevens (Le Moyne College); Joan Wolek (Hamilton College); Nancy Howe, Liaison; Penelope Klein, CLRC Director.

Absent: Deborah Hailston (Faxton-St. Luke's Healthcare)

Recorder: Kathleen Salsbury 
The meeting came to order at 12:15 p.m.

Minutes of October 12, 2006: Approved as written.

UPS CampusShip Update: Nancy Howe and Penelope Klein reviewed the implementation and use of this service. This service is now in full application and has gone from being used by the five test site libraries to being available to all libraries throughout the CLRC region. Regarding price structure, the pilot is still taking place and at the conclusion, CLRC will establish a fee structure for all participating libraries. Until then, CLRC is covering the cost of this service. Penelope Klein estimated that 500 packages were shipped over an approximately eleven week period. There has been an average of 80 packages per week and at approximately $4 per package the cost is less than that previously charged by Independent Courier. These packages may be dropped off in any UPS box or given to any UPS delivery person one may encounter either on the road or during a delivery. CLRC members are advised to not call for a special pickup. Jill Grundfest remarked that the tracking and insurance options are nice benefits. Packages up to 9.99 pounds are automatically insured up to $100 with the option to add additional insurance. Dorcas MacDonald, Megan Riccardi, and Kenn Runninger all shared that they use and prefer this service. 

LSTA Grant: This grant will be used from April 1, 2007 - March 30, 2008 to provide training to library staff. In collaboration with the South Central Library System, the training will include ten courses on digitization * from how-to-select-a-project to how-to-post-it-on-the-Internet; leadership instruction in conjunction with CLRCs 40th anniversary and the development of future leaders; and a Collection Development conference. Additional programs include Library Assistants Day with Nylink; a LYNIX workshop; and Microsoft applications training. Penelope Klein and Nancy Howe shared that CLRC now has five leased laptop computers all equipped with VISTA for these instructional sessions. Megan Riccardi recommended a chemical abstracts services trainer for an LSTA-funded workshop. Penelope Klein agreed and requested that Megan Riccardi forward along the information to her so that she may make the appropriate arrangements. She also stated a common reason that libraries belong to CLRC is for the training and she welcomes suggestions for future training topics and presenters.

Medical Information Services Program: Nancy Howe described this program and provided a handout listing the 156 libraries that NYS has approved for grant funding. All of the 50 states are represented on this list. Invoices may be e-mailed, scanned, faxes, or sent by postal mail to the attention of Nancy Howe.

2007 Interlibrary Loan Workshop: This workshop will take place on Friday, June 1, 2007 at Morrisville State College. Ed Rivenburgh and Mark Sullivan will be the keynote speakers. They will present an overview of the Information Delivery Service project which will be developed with $5,000 in RBDB funds.

Jill Grundfest offered to assist with a breakout session that will address the issue of replacement fees for lost library items. Specifically, the prevalence of library books being sold on the Internet and high values being assigned to these books. Also included in this session would be the pricing and assessment of lost library items and recommended sources for acquiring replacements.

Other ideas for breakout sessions included beginner's ILL and Illiad. Nancy Howe also confirmed that Jon Penn would reprise his role as a presenter at this workshop.

Next Meeting: Friday, March 30, 2007 at the Lincklaen House.

Adjourned: The meeting was adjourned at 1:40 p.m.


